
 
C/O LEHIGH VALLEY PLANNING COMMISSION 

961 MARCON BOULEVARD, SUITE 310 
ALLENTOWN, PENNSYLVANIA 18109 

(610) 264-4544 
 

The Lehigh Valley Transportation Study Technical Committees met on Monday, February 29, 
2016 at 9:00 a.m. at the Lehigh Valley Planning Commission, 961 Marcon Boulevard, Suite 310, 
Allentown, PA. In attendance were: 
 
TECHNICAL COMMITTEE  

Name Representing 
Steve Neratko* City of Allentown 

Darlene Heller* City of Bethlehem 

Dave Hopkins* 
Carl Manges 

City of Easton 

Brendan Cotter* LANta 

Michael Donchez* 
Brian Hite 
Gabe Hurtado 

LVPC 

Ray Green* PennDOT Central Office 

Kerry Fields 
Christopher Kufro* 
Kevin Milnes 

PennDOT District 5-0 

PUBLIC PRESENT  

Jim Brady STV Inc. 
Michael Dee State Representative Dan McNeill 
Carol Halper U.S. Congressman Charlie Dent 
Heather Heeter Borton-Lawson 
Howard Kutzler South Whitehall Township 
Jay McGee HNTB 
Brian Miller Upper Milford Township 
Bill Royer State Representative Ryan MacKenzie 
Scott Slingerland Coalition for Appropriate Transportation (CAT) 
Steve Strella State Representative July Harhart 
Matt Szuchyt State Senator Pat Browne 
Nancy Wilt State Representative Peter Schweyer 
  
*Denotes voting member  
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Mr. Green chaired the Technical Committee meeting. 
 

MINUTES 
 

Mr. Cotter moved for approval of the minutes from the November 29, 2015 Joint LVTS 
Technical and Coordinating Committee meeting. Mr. Donchez seconded and the motion passed 
unanimously. 

 
 

STATUS OF TIP HIGHWAY PROJECTS 
 
Mr. Milnes presented the LVTS Highway Status Report from the postponed January 25, 2016 

meeting (attached). 
 
Mr. Kufro presented the LVTS Bridge Status Report for February 29, 2016 (attached).  
 

 
TIP AMENDMENTS  
 

None. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
Local Technical Assistance Program (LTAP) 
 

 Mr. Hurtado presented an update on the Local Technical Assistance Program (LTAP). LTAP 
is a PennDOT educational program that provides free transportation training opportunities to 
municipal governments, interested citizens and the private sector. LVPC partnered with PennDOT to 
provide classes at this location. Courses are provided all over the state. A brochure with the 2016 
course schedule for the LVPC location was made available to everyone in attendance. Mr. Hurtado 
reviewed the course brochure. 

 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Freight Advisory Committee Update 
 

Mr. Donchez said we held our inaugural Freight Advisory Committee meeting on Wednesday, 
February 3, 2016 at the LVPC offices. When we set up the Freight Advisory Committee, initially we 
wanted to start slow so we scheduled four meetings throughout the course of the year – February 3, 
June 1, August 3 and December 19, 2016. They will all be held at the LVPC offices. That may change 
in the future because, for our inaugural meeting, we had 67 members in attendance. It was very 
crowded. We had a lot of good feedback, a good representation of people – PennDOT Central Office, 
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PennDOT District Office, industry professionals, townships, boroughs, PA State Police, local police, 
the Airport Authority. It was a robust crowd.  

 
The Freight Advisory Committee is co-chaired by PennDOT Central Office and PennDOT 

District Office. Brian Hare from PennDOT Central Office and Chris Kufro from PennDOT District 
Office are the co-chairs. We distributed and discussed the by-laws. There was a presentation by Mr. 
Kinney on the MoveLV Regional Freight Plan giving some background to set the framework as to 
where we are going in the future. Mr. Walston from the Federal Highway Administration presented 
information on freight and the importance of buy-in from all the municipalities. At the end of the 
meeting we entertained a lot of ideas for future topics to discuss at the upcoming Freight Advisory 
Committee meetings. Some of the ideas suggested were: potential presentation from FedEx or UPS on 
logistics of their operations; NFI presentation; tractor trailer blind spot training; Good Neighbor 
Coalition presentation from TransBridge, Bieber and Easton Coach; presentation from LANta on their 
bus/rapid transit program; presentation on the state rail plan; presentation from the Delaware River 
Joint Toll Bridge Commission; presentation from emergency responders; GPS technology with regard 
to truck movements; truck driver training; truck parking issues; thru traffic impact on regional 
infrastructure; truck driver and insurance requirements. 

 
Mr. Donchez said, due to the number of people we had in attendance at this meeting, we are 

discussing the possibility of moving the location to a place more accommodating for the crowds we are 
seeing. In addition to that, we might look to hold some on-site meetings at various locations for 
demonstration purposes. 

 
Mr. Donchez said, as part of our freight efforts, we’ve developed a freight component to our 

website (http://www.lvpc.org). Under Transportation on our website you will see a Freight Lehigh 
Valley. There is a dedicated section dealing with the Freight Advisory Committee. In there we have the 
meeting schedule and will put the minutes from the meetings. We will have another section on 
presentations to the Freight Advisory Committee. We have some other links there: Lehigh Valley 
Regional Freight Plan; a FAST Act PowerPoint presentation. We also have some additional freight 
related links from outside agencies. We have some regional studies that LVPC has put out such as the 
Long Range Transportation Plan; Regional Freight Plan; a previous rail freight study in addition to 
the 2010 Pennsylvania Intercity Passenger Freight Rail Plan. There is other relevant freight 
information from adjoining entities.  

 
Mr. Donchez said Ms. Bradley and Mr. Kinney are attending a freight summit in Washington, 

DC. The U.S. Department of Transportation is holding the 2016 Freight Summit this afternoon from 
12:30 pm to 5:30 pm. We will be streaming that live in the office if anyone would like to watch. 

 
Mr. Donchez said we look forward to having good attendance at future meetings. 
 
 

2016 LVTS Meeting Dates 
 

Mr. Donchez presented the 2016 LVTS meeting dates (attached). All meetings are held in the 
LVPC office and start at 9:00 am. Ms. Heller moved to approve the 2016 LVTS meeting dates. 
Seconded by Mr. Hopkins, the motion passed unanimously. 
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CORRESPONDENCE 
 

None. 
 
 
COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 
 

Mr. Slingerland urged everyone to check out the LTAP program as he has attended programs in 
the past and found them to be very helpful.  

 
Mr. Green said next month at the LVTS Technical Committee meeting the Department will 

bring the 2017-2020 LVTS Draft TIP to discuss. The draft TIP has gone well. The TIP is in great 
shape but we are trying to bridge the gap. Mr. Green said he has had a chance to work with the 
Department and District 5-0 to wrap up the TIP. We will also have the transit TIP. The TIP is fiscally 
constrained.  

 
Mr. Donchez said the March 2016 meeting will be a lengthy meeting because we will be 

addressing the Transportation Alternatives Program. We invited the applicants to make a five minute 
presentation on their proposed projects before the LVTS Technical Committee. We received 23 
applications. The “ask” is a little over $9,000,000 and we have $1,270,000 available. It is going to be 
competitive. Mr. Green said there is also a statewide TAP fund that can be tapped into. 
 

 
There being no further business, Mr. Green adjourned the LVTS Technical Committee. 
 

Submitted by, 
 
 

 
 Alice Lipe for 
 Becky A. Bradley 
 LVTS Technical Committee  
 LVTS Coordinating Committee 
 

BAB:ajl 
Finalized 03/21/16   
 
Attachments: LVTS Highway Status Report 
  LVTS Bridge Status Report 
  2016 LVTS Meeting Dates 
 
 



















 
 

 

2016 LVTS MEETINGS 
 
The following is the schedule of regular monthly meetings of the Lehigh Valley Transportation Study (LVTS).  
All LVTS meetings will be held, unless otherwise noted, at:  
 

Lehigh Valley Planning Commission 
961 Marcon Boulevard, Suite 310 
Allentown, PA 18109 

 
LVTS is committed to compliance with the nondiscrimination requirements of applicable civil rights statutes, 
executive orders, regulations and policies. The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. With 
advance notification, accommodations may be provided for those with special needs related to language, sight 
or hearing. If you have a request for a special need, wish to file a complaint, or desire additional information, 
please contact Michael Donchez, Senior Transportation Planner at 610-264-4544. 

 
 

Technical Committee 
Meets on the last Monday of every month at 9:00 AM. Except May and December.  
 
 Monday  January 25, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  February 29, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  March 28, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  April 25, 2016   9:00 AM 
 *Monday  May 23, 2016   9:00 AM 
 Monday  June 27, 2016   9:00 AM 
 Monday  July 25, 2016   9:00 AM 
 Monday  August 29, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  September 26, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  October 31, 2016  9:00 AM 
 Monday  November 28, 2016  9:00 AM 

*Monday  December 19, 2016  9:00 AM 
 
Coordinating Committee 
Meets on the first Wednesday, bi-monthly, starting in February at 10:00 AM.  
  

Wednesday  February 3, 2016  10:00 AM 
 Wednesday  April 6, 2016   10:00 AM 
 Wednesday  June 1, 2016   10:00 AM 
 Wednesday  August 3, 2016  10:00 AM 
 Wednesday  October 5, 2016  10:00 AM 
 Monday  December 19, 2016  9:00 AM 
 
Freight Advisory Committee 
Meets three times annually following LVTS Coordinating Committee during the months of:  
 
 Wednesday  February 3, 2016  11:30 AM 
 Wednesday  June 1, 2016   11:30 AM 
 Wednesday  August 3, 2016  11:30 AM 

Monday  December 19, 2016  11:30 AM 




